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DISTRICT 40 NEWSLETTER  
U n i t y  -  R e c o v e r y  -  S e r v i c e   

Step 9 
Made direct amends to such people wherever possible, except when to do so would injure them or others. 

 
Tradition 9 

A.A., as such, ought never be organized; but we may create service boards or committees directly responsible to 
those they serve.  

 
Concept 9 

Good service leadership at all levels is indispensable for our future functioning and safety.  Primary world service 
leadership, once exercised by the founders, must necessarily be assumed by the trustees. 

 

 

<<<<< INVENTORY >>>>> 

As it says in the Big Book, “Therefore, we started upon a personal inventory. A business which takes no regular inventory 
usually goes broke. Taking a commercial inventory is a fact-finding and a fact-facing process. It is an effort to discover the 
truth about the stock-intrade. One object is to disclose damaged or unsalable goods, to get rid of them promptly and with-
out regret. If the owner of the business is to be successful, he cannot fool himself about values.”  

I know that once I got out of my own way, I was able to embrace the process and see where it led me.  This year we have 
an inventory on District 40 and we are getting to the end of the questions in the AD-Hoc committee.  We came across 
something that I want to proceed with at the beginning of 2024, a Financial Inventory of our District.   So be looking out for 
the information when it is cold here in Houston and the surrounding area.  

I think this can be a good topic to stir up some conversation in your Home Groups and we will be looking for everyone's 
feedback on this.  Debate and discussion are the only way to hear all of the voices and opinions on these topics, as long as 
we take the time to listen to each other, I am sure we can “trim some fat” out of our budget and put those dollars into 
other endeavors.  These don’t all have to be new items either, maybe opening up for more workshops, maybe taking more 
people to SWRAASA (they are close in 2024 & 2026), or anything We come up with.  

Another item we will be looking into is rewriting the Policies and Procedures Manual for our District.   I believe it was writ-
ten back when AA life was more static, but now the way things have changed I think we need to be more dynamic.  Infor-
mation on a committee should be from the SETA website and not have a location in our P&P manual.  I will go into this 
more in detail as this term progresses.  

I hope to see all of you at our next district meeting on Sep 12 2023 

Doug D—DCM District 40 

SETA ASSEMBLY—OCTOBER 14 & 15 
Sheraton North Houston Intercontinental Air-

port 
15700 John F Kennedy Blvd, Houston, TX 

77573 
CLICK HERE FOR:  Hotel Reservations!   

https://www.marriott.com/event-reservations/reservation-link.mi?id=1681395567955&key=GRP&app=resvlink
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Next District 40 meeting 
NOW HYBRID!!!  

Tuesday September 12, 2023  
7-9 pm   

Link Here:  Google Meet 

 

Area #67 and District #40  Maps 

Say Aloha to Emotional Sobriety Y’all 
Aloha Y’all! 
I’m getting into the Aloha spirit as I am about to leave on a business trip to Honolulu. This will be my second time to the is-
land, as I went back in 2017. My week spent with the fellowship back in 2017 was incredible, and I am looking forward to plug-
ging back in once I am there. I wanted to take a minute and reflect on the last trip before I head out on the future one. 
Prior to making the trip, I called a friend on the big island and asked if he had any contacts in Honolulu. He of course did, and I 
was connected with Bob H., who was plugged into the fellowship and service structure in Oahu. I spent the week with Bob. 
We drove all over going to different meetings and even a District 17 Workshop on, you guessed it, Emotional Sobriety. Did I 
mention the workshop was on the beach, on a Saturday morning in Pokai Bay? Not too bad of a setting for a workshop on 
Emotional Sobriety; or any topic for that matter. I didn’t realize at the time, but Bob was writing up something for his Area 
newsletter about the workshop, and made mention of his “friend from Texas”. One of the quotes he put in his submission 
was from Bill Wilson. Bob wrote and quoted: 
For those who don’t know, Emotional Sobriety is a topic that Bill W. discussed in 1958 letter to a friend. You can find it in the 
online A.A. Grapevine archives as well as reprinted in the book, Language of the Heart entitled, The Next Frontier--Emotional So-
briety. Bill suffered terribly from depression, even after years of sobriety, and reached a clarity about the issue that it’s worth 
repeating:  
“I kept asking myself, "Why can't the Twelve Steps work to release depression?" By the hour, I stared at the St. Francis Prayer. . . 
"It's better to comfort than to be comforted." Here was the formula, all right. But why didn't it work? Suddenly I realized what 
the matter was. My basic flaw had always been dependence--almost absolute dependence--on people or circumstances to supply 
me with prestige, security, and the like. Failing to get these things according to my perfectionist dreams and specifications, I had 
fought for them. And when defeat came, so did my depression. There wasn't a chance of making the outgoing love of St. Francis a 
workable and joyous way of life until these fatal and almost absolute dependencies were cut away.” 
With a quote like that, not too hard to imagine how good the rest of his submission was. I will be sure to bring the Texas love 
from District 40/Area 67, as I was filled with Aloha on my last trip. 
Honolulu is a part of Area 17, and their Area newsletter is “Mynah Bird”. If anyone would like a digital copy of the newsletter 
referenced above, let me know and I will email it to you. 
District Inventory Update 
The AdHoc Committee has made amazing progress on the considerations that were given at our District Inventory back in 
February. We’re finding that a lot of the considerations given have already been acted on or have a plan in place for action. 
Our DCM, Doug, has done an incredible job in making most of the changes before we even had our first AdHoc meeting. To 
date we have worked through 11 of the 15 questions. Already so many great changes have been implemented, and we’re ex-
cited about the ones to come! 
As always, please let me know how I can be of service to your group in better carrying out our primary purpose! 
Love through service, 
Mike 

https://meet.google.com/scf-xndv-uoe?hs=224
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This month’s pamphlet is 

called  

“Do You Think You’re 

 Different?”   

 

It’s a 40-page pamphlet 
with several short sto-
ries from all different 
kinds of A.A.s…gay 
ones, Black ones, old 
ones, young ones, 
atheist ones, priest 
ones, Native American 
ones….all kinds of us 
who all qualified for 
A.A. membership even 
though maybe we did-
n’t think we did at one 
time. Sound familiar? 
It’s kind of a fun read 
and may be useful to 
someone coming in 
who feels “different.”  

SCAN QR FOR PAMPHLET 
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JULY Treasurer’s Report 2023 Pg 1 
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JULY Treasurer’s Report 2023 Pg 2 
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JULY 2023—Meeting Minutes Pg 1 
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JULY 2023—Meeting Minutes Pg 2 
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JULY 2023—Meeting Minutes Pg 3 
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JULY 2023—Meeting Minutes Pg 4 
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JULY 2023—Meeting Minutes Pg 5 
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JULY 2023—Meeting Minutes Pg 6 
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JULY 2023—Meeting Minutes Pg 7 
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JULY 2023—Meeting Minutes Pg 8 
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2023 District 40  
Officers and Committee Representatives 

Position   Name   Email 

DCM    Doug D  Doug.d@aa-seta.org 

Alt DCM   Mike B   Mike.b@aa-seta.org 

Secretary   Theresa S Theresa.s@aa-seta.org 

Alt Secretary  OPEN   

Treasurer   Ronnie H   Ronnie.h@aa-seta.org 

Alt Treasurer   Jeff A     

Archives    OPEN 

Newsletter Editor  Sara A   sara.a@aa-seta.org 

Grapevine Rep  Wendy F  wendy.f@aa-seta.org  

IT Rep    Peggy A  peggy.a@aa-seta.org  

Literature Rep  Carol F   carol.f@aa-seta.org 

CFC Rep    Anne M  anne.m@aa-seta.org 

Intergroup Rep  Fernando B      Fernando.b@aa-seta.org 

CPC Rep   Eric C         

PI Rep    OPEN 

TFC     OPEN    

mailto:Doug.d@aa-seta.org
mailto:Mike.b@aa-seta.org
mailto:Theresa.s@aa-seta.org
mailto:Ronnie.h@aa-seta.org
mailto:sara.a@aa-seta.org
mailto:wendy.f@aa-seta.org
mailto:peggy.a@aa-seta.org
mailto:carol.f@aa-seta.org
mailto:anne.m@aa-seta.org
mailto:Fernando.b@aa-seta.org


District 40 Newsletter September, 2023  

 

 


